COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 

TUESDAY 14th MAY, 2013

HEADED ITEM NO. 7
PROPOSED EXTINGUISHMENT OF THE PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY OVER SLIVER OF LAND TO THE REAR OF 16 AND 18 BUTTERFIELD CRESCENT, RATHFARNHAM, DUBLIN 14. 
The attached Report was presented to the Rathfarnham Area Committee at its meeting held on 9th April, 2013.  Following consideration of the report the Committee recommended to the Council that the public right of way over sliver of land to the rear of 16, Butterfield Crescent, be extinguished.

However, by correspondence dated 16th April, 2013 the owners of 16, Butterfield Crescent, have confirmed that they will not be proceeding with their application to incorporate this sliver of land into their property.

In light of this correspondence it is recommended that the recommendation of the Rathfarnham Area Committee of 9th April, 2013 be rescinded.
As the owners of both 16 and 18 Butterfield Crescent have withdrawn their applications, it is recommended that this public right of way over the sliver of land to the rear of 16 and 18 Butterfield Crescent, Rathfarnham shown outlined red on drawing no RE 5001 not be extinguished.
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MEETING OF RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 

TUESDAY 9TH APRIL, 2013
HEADED ITEM NO. 10
PROPOSED EXTINGUISHMENT OF THE PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY OVER SLIVER OF LAND TO THE REAR OF 16 AND 18 BUTTERFIELD CRESCENT, RATHFARNHAM, DUBLIN 14.  
The following Report was submitted to the Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting on Tuesday, 8th January, 2013.

"The roadside margin to the rear of 16 and 18 Butterfield Crescent comprises a grass strip and an area of overgrown bushes.  Correspondence has been received from the residents of these two houses stating that this area has become the focus of indiscriminate dumping and they have requested the Council’s consent to incorporate this area into their respective gardens.”

Map Ref RE 5001.
Following consideration of the report, it was agreed to initiate the procedure.
The proposal to extinguish the public right-of-way was advertised in the Echo on Thursday 24th January, 2013 and signs were erected on site in accordance with Section 73 of the Roads Act, 1993.  The latest date for receipt of objections, representations and requests for an oral hearing was Monday 11th March, 2013.
Utility Reports
 Public Lighting: No services 
 Water & Drainage Section:  No Water or Drainage implications
Bord Gais:  No services
Eircom:  No services 
UPC: 
No services

ESB:  No services 
By correspondence dated 15th March, 2013 the residents of 18 Butterfield Crescent withdrew their application to incorporate into their property the strip of land immediately outside the boundary of their garden. 

Drawing No. RE 5001REV shows that portion of the sliver of land which is to the rear of 16 Butterfield Crescent outlined in red.  The owners of 16 Butterfield Crescent wish to incorporate this area into their property.
The decision regarding the extinguishment of a public right-of-way is a reserved function of the Council. 

Any recommendation of the Committee will be brought to the attention of the Council.
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